
 

 
ANTI-DUMPING NOTICE NO. 2014/03 

 
Processed dried currants 

Exported from Greece 

Findings in Relation to a Review of Anti-Dumping Measures 
 

Customs Act 1901 – Part XVB 
 
The Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commission) has completed its review of the  
anti-dumping measures applying to processed dried currants (“the goods”) exported to 
Australia from Greece.  
 
The Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister for Industry (the Parliamentary Secretary) has 
considered the Commission’s final findings and recommendations as detailed in Anti-
Dumping Commission Report No. 220 (REP 220).  The Parliamentary Secretary has 
accepted the Commission’s recommendations and reasons for the recommendations, 
including all material findings of fact or law set out in REP 220.  
 
Under subsection 269ZDB(1) of the Customs Act 1901 (the Act), the Parliamentary 
Secretary declared that, for the purposes of the Act and the Customs Tariff (Anti-Dumping) 
Act 1975, with effect from 14 January 2014 the dumping duty notice currently applying to 
the goods exported to Australia from Greece is to be taken to have effect in relation to 
exporters generally as if different variable factors had been fixed, relevant to the 
determination of duty.  
 
The duty that has been determined is an amount worked out in accordance with the floor 
price duty method as detailed in the table below. 
Particulars of the dumping margins established for each of the exporters and the effective 
rates of duties are set out in the following table. 

 
Exporter/country Dumping 

Margin 
Effective rate of 
interim dumping 
duty 

Duty Method 

Agricultural Co-Operative 
Union Aeghion 3.3% 0.0% floor price duty method 

Other exporters 8.1% 0.0% floor price duty method 
 
The actual duty liability may be higher than the effective rate of duty due to a number of 
factors.  Affected parties should contact the Commission on 1300 884 159 or at 
clientsupport@adcommission.gov.au for further information regarding the actual duty 
liability calculation in their particular circumstance. 



 
To preserve confidentiality, details of the revised variable factors such as Ascertained 
Export Price (AEP) and Normal Value and Non-Injurious Price (NIP) will not be published. 
Bona fide importers of the goods can obtain details of the new rates from the Regional 
Dumping Liaison Officer in their respective capital city. 
 
Notice of the Parliamentary Secretary’s decision was published in The Australian 
newspaper and the Commonwealth of Australia Gazette on 13 January 2014.  
 
Interested parties may seek a review of this decision by lodging an application with the 
Anti-Dumping Review Panel (www.adreviewpanel.gov.au) in accordance with the 
requirements in Division 9 of Part XVB of the Act, within 30 days of the publication in The 
Australian.  
 
REP 220 has been placed on the Commission’s public record, available at 
www.adcommission.gov.au. Alternatively, the public record may be examined at the 
Commission office during business hours by contacting the case manager on the details 
provided below.  
 
Enquiries about this notice may be directed to the case manager on telephone number 
(02) 6275 5755, fax number 1300 882 506 or +61 2 6275 6888 (outside Australia) or email 
operations2@adcommission.gov.au 
 
 
 
 
Dale Seymour 
Commissioner 
Anti-Dumping Commission 
 
13 January 2014 


